Disabilities Commission Minutes

October 17, 2013 

Attending:  Keven Joyce, Dionne Dupuis, Prudence Hartshorn, Dinah O’Brien, Charles Schena

Absent:      None

Guest:       Alan Koplan 774-283-0049
Chairman Joyce opens the meeting at 6:05

Corrections to the minutes: 9/26 minutes Dupuis, signed instead of sign, last change to lack. Schena, parking at beach should have 3 signs.

                  6/12 minutes Hartshorn, O'Brien, Schena

Correspondence:  from South Bay Mental Health notice of upcoming meetings and information concerning parking at Rio's restaurant.  

Old Business:

Parking and Signage:  DPW Director Beder will come to a Commission meeting in the spring about updating the street signs in the White Horse Beach area. This work will not be done over the winter.  

Plymouth Beach Parking:  on Long Beach will no longer be parking HP vehicles on hill but will put out parking spaces.  At Day Parking there are no designated spaces but DPW will have HP signs there also.    Mr. Koplan wants to be able to park and then walk down the beach on the sea side from the Day Parking area.  He feels that if an able body individual is able to walk on the sea side even when the beach is closed at Day Parking why can not disabled individuals.  If beach is completely open then need to have 7 spaces.  

Commissioner Schena indicated that some posted signs as non-enforceable.  He references Council on Aging and Library signs in the respective parking lots should read “Special Plate Required.  Unauthorized vehicles may be removed at the owner’s expense”.  
Talking lights in Manomet:  Commissioner Joyce has spoken with Representative DeMacedo again and the Representative has reached out to DPW Director Beder on the issue..  DPW Director Beder has to write the letter to say the Town wants them.  As new intersections go in they will be audible.  

New Business:  School issues.  Dina Jelley.  What services has she been using? Mass Rehab?  Commissiner O’Brien will follow up.

Discussion  of  rescheduling the December meeting as it is so close to the Christmas Holiday.
Next meeting:  November 21.  .  

	


